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The wedding of Jeffery Harris and Kirsten Whitley on a beautiful day in 
September - more details on Page 10.
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EDITORIAL
Our newsletter this month is full of news about lovely weddings and family-related 
stories.  Our cover picture shows the wedding of two well-known local farmers – 
Jeffery Harris and his new wife Kirsten – who farm at Nymphayes.  
We also have the delightful story of the Diamond Wedding of Anne and Tony 
Hubery, an event that was recognised by Her Majesty the Queen with a beautiful 
card.  Details and pictures are on Page 4.
On Page 8 we have a heart-warming eulogy from Estelle Skinner, daughter of 
Barbara Skinner, a long-term Zeal resident, who passed away at the end of August.
Other issues of note this month are the return of our Film Nights on 27 October; 
there is an article about this on Page 23 along with details of the first film.  We also 
need you to tell us what films you would like to us to put on - please contact Tina 
or David Bowyer, 82423, tinabowyer@hotmail.com
Finally, looking forward to next year’s Platinum Jubilee of the Queen’s Coronation, 
I can report that a small group has been formed which is brimming with ideas for 
things we can do to celebrate the event.  Make sure you keep the long Bank Holiday 
weekend next June free.

DEADLINE FOR NOVEMBER ISSUE: 8 OCTOBER
Our newsletter is printed by Burridge Printers of North Tawton
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1MOBILE LIBRARY
Stopping at Waie Cross 1.15-1.40pm on Fridays 1 and 29 October.

We're still going on the van in bubbles but 2 bubbles of 2 people are usually 
allowed, which reduces queueing - though to be honest having a good chat while 
waiting is all part of the fun.

RAINFALL
The rainfall for August was 48mm.

BOW & DISTRICT HISTORICAL SOCIETY
The next meeting is on Monday 25 October at 7.30pm: Todd Gray [always an 
excellent speaker] will be speaking on Devon slave owners and emancipation in 
1834. Bow Village Hall. Everyone welcome, £3 for non-members of BDHS. 
Diary date: Monday 22 November BDHS Annual General meeting.

FIREWOOD & APPLES
Geoff Rowland has been able to find someone to take most of the glass from his old 
greenhouse.  However, the wooden frame is still there and would make excellent 
firewood for anyone prepared to come and remove it (some dismantling neded).
Geoff also has fruit trees laden with apples - anyone is welcome to come along and 
pick them.  Contact Geoff on 82521

QUOTES
‘October begins still wearing summer’s faded gown.  Every sunny day is borrowed 
and the light is slipping steadily away.’         Monty Don ‘My Garden World’

‘Some people are investments and some people are just bills. Know the difference.’

If you need something to read in 
between the monthly visits, the 
garage library is still going strong, 
garage 7 in Churchill Gardens 
(pictured right). You can borrow 
books and return them when you've 
read them.  Thanks to Eleanor Wilson 
who has generously allowed her 
garage to be used. Thanks also to 
everyone who has brought books and 
magazines for others to enjoy, we are 
always grateful for more.
Roy & Erica Eden
Phone 82606

COMMUNITY NEWS
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DIAMOND WEDDING
On the 2nd of September 1961, Anne & Tony Hubery were married in Kill Parish 
church, Ireland so they are celebrating their 60th (diamond) wedding anniversary.
Tony says . . .
‘We met whilst I was doing my National Service in the army (RAMC), Anne had 
left Ireland when she was 18yrs old and joined the British Army Nursing Service 
(QARANC). We were both posted to the Cambridge Military Hospital, Aldershot. 
The rest is history. After our wedding we spent our honeymoon at Anne's Uncle’s 
pub right out on the Atlantic coast of Ireland in Co.Mayo.’

Along with pictures of Anne and 
Tony’s wedding we have 
included an image of the 
message of congratulations from 
Her Majesty The Queen, which 
reads:

‘I am so pleased to know that you 
are celebrating your Diamond 
Wedding anniversary on 2nd

September 2021.  I send my 
congratulations and best wishes 
to you on such a special 
occasion’.
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Hi All
I am pleased to say the lake is fishing really well. We have had a few holidaymakers 
visiting and they were very impressed, which may possibly encourage a few new 
members. We were asked by friends if they could go fishing with their grandson 
and our friend Mrs Babara Pincombe.  She was born in Zeal, and is the daughter of 
the late Norman and Mary Vicary. For her first ever fish she landed a very nice 
common carp (see picture below left), and she was very pleased.  It shocked her 
husband John, who didn't think she would have the patience, but he was most 
impressed (could we have another new female member?). 
We  recently applied for some funding from the Denbrook Fund to help replace our 
fencing around the lake, we await their response.  Here’s hoping for a mild winter 
so we can get some more angling in. 
It’s that time of the year again when we print next year’s calendar which is now 
available.This year we have made a small increase to the price from £7 to £7.50 to 
cover increased printing costs; we hope that you can all support us again. We will 
divide the profits between Motor Neurone Disease (MND) and the fishing club.
Tight lines
Ken and Jane
STOP PRESS: as we went to print we heard that our application has been 
successful - great news. 

FISHING CLUB CHAT
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Winkleigh Hand Car Wash

Open 7 days a week 8am – 6pm

Call 07848 689436

Ti�shehu@gmail.com
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LOVING MEMORIES OF BARBARA SKINNER
Family Life in Zeal Monachorum

Barbara was determined, adventurous and kind. She appreciated life and had the 
ability to live in the moment. She grew up in Dudley with her three siblings, and 
was known as Barb Hayward. Her mother worked as a seamstress and her father as 
a welder. They lived in a small home where she shared a bed with her sister Val and 
had limited material things, but had much care and love. Her father would 
sometimes take them all on fishing trips, using his motorbike and sidecar, to find 
lovely riverside stretches in the Ironbridge area of Shropshire. Barb would watch 
birds and dragonflies by the river and grew a strong love of the natural world.
She met her good friend Diana at a jazz club in her late teens. They were well up 
on all the latest fashion, and Barb would make them new outfits for the weekend. 
She was the first in the area to wear a miniskirt - her younger brother wondered 
what it was! Barb and Diana hitchhiked on trips to see live music and to visit 
family. They saw the Beatles perform live and many others.
Barbara moved to London in her early 20s, she was 
open minded and learnt a lot. She worked hard and 
enjoyed trying her hand at new roles: for a clothes 
designer, in an office helping people on benefits, and 
she also worked for a family-run jewellers.  After 
the hubbub of London life, Barbara moved to 
Margate in Kent and ran her own B&B business. 
She always enjoyed meeting people and liked 
helping them to have a positive experience with 
good memories.

During the off-season winter months Barbara worked at an accountancy training 
firm where she met Chris. He was strong-minded and always made her laugh, and 
she loved that. When he was unexpectedly offered a job in Devon they decided to 
move so that they could raise their children surrounded by nature and a close 
community.
Barbara and Chris Skinner moved to Devon in 1982, with Mark (2-years old) and 
Estelle (2-months). They bought a home in Barnstaple where they lived for a few 
years with Barbara's father. They later rented at Water Lane in Bow for a few 
months and, after searching for a place to really settle long-term, they moved to 
Zeal Monachorum in August 1987. They have lived in Zeal as a family ever since.
While the children were at Bow Primary School, Barbara sometimes helped out as 
a classroom assistant, and would bring in home-made artworks to tell stories and 
bring topics to life. She had planned to open her own nursery not long before she 
developed rheumatoid arthritis at age 36, but rather than dwell on what was not to 
be she moved forward and found positive solutions to bring out the best from life - 
in true Barbara style.
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Barbara was a warm and social person. She joined in village life, making good 
friends through school and also the WI. She enjoyed local events like the Zeal 
harvest festival, summer fete and open gardens, and also valued trips with friends 
including to the ballet in Plymouth. Tina, Erica and Jackie remained good friends 
into her later life.
Barbara set up her own business in 1988 - Country Bridal Collection. She 
converted her garage and used it as a bridal display area, so that she could run the 
business from home. The business brought her a lot of joy because she was able to 
help many brides to find their dream dress and to feel good in themselves in the run 
up to their big day. Barbara organised local fashion shows, including at the Waie 
Inn, to show some of the lovely bridal and bridesmaid dresses. These were happy 
and fun events, and many local people joined in.
Barbara had to pass on her business eventually due to her physical health, and she 
was sad to let it go. She didn't dwell on negatives though and she appreciated each 
day she had with family and good friends. She recognised how precious life is 
because she had almost lost hers when the children were very young and so to have 
the opportunity to live and see her children mature was something even more 
special to her.
The Skinners have always been a close family. Mark chose not to fledge and built 
his own home adjoined to his Mum and Dad's. Estelle has lived in Zeal periodically 
during her 20s and 30s, and loves to spend time at the family home, and walking or 
jogging the countryside footpaths.
Barbara and Estelle were part of the Bow Garden Club during the late 2000s. They 
joined in the garden visits, talks and the Christmas meal. They also enjoyed taking 
part in the Bow Twinning Quiz, where an incredible Indian meal was created by 
local people. The Skinners took part with their neighbour and good friend Stella, 
using team name 'The Zealots', referencing Zeal.
The family ran a special service for 
Barbara themselves at the crematorium 
in Exeter, on Tuesday 31st August. This 
was directly followed by Barbara's wake 
at the Waie Inn, which was a celebration 
of Barbara's positivity, with cheerful 
sunflowers and rudbeckias, and lovely 
photo montages capturing a life of fun, 
adventure and love. 
Her ashes will stay with her family at 
their loving family home in Zeal. Her 
warmth and positivity will remain with 
us and can remind us to keep on valuing 
and loving life and those around us, each 
day and always.
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Winkleigh Hand Car Wash
Open 7 days a week 8am – 6pm

Call 07848 689436
Ti�shehu@gmail.com

Rotas for October
October 3 at 10am  Trinity 18 (Grandparent Day) Family Service
Old Testament   Genesis 2: 18-24  Mr Tony Brealy 
Gospel    Mark 10: 2-16   Mrs Becky Harvey

  Sidesman   Mr Colin Crothers
  Flowers 3rd & 10th   Mrs Marian Quick
  Cleaner    Mrs Becky Harvey

October 10 at 6.30pm  Trinity 19   CWE
Old Testament   Amos 5: 6,7, 10-15       Mr Robert Peck
New Testament     Hebrews 4: 12-16               Miss Lynn Warren
Gospel    Mark 10: 17-31               Celebrant

  Sidesman               Mr Colin Crothers
October 24 at 6.30pm   Last Sunday of Trinity   BCP Evensong
Old Testament   Ephesians 6: 10-20  Mrs Jane Hogg
New Testament   John 4: 46-54   Mr Colin Crothers

  Sidesman   Mr Tony Brealy 
  Flowers 17th & 24th   Mrs Susan Bostock

October 31 at 6.30pm   4th before Advent  Evening Prayer
Old Testament   Phillipians 1: 3-11  Mr Tony Brealy
New Testament    Matthew 18: 21-35  Miss Lynn Warren

  Sidesman    Mr Colin Crothers
  Flowers 31st & 7th November Mrs Sally Rowden

Restrictions are being lifted, but we continue to be cautious as a congregation to 
ensure everyone's safety. Hand sanitiser is requested,  the wearing of masks is no 
longer compulsory but advised.
Marriage Blessing On Thursday 27th August, a marriage blessing was held in 
church for Mark Sproule and Emma Sharpe, whose wedding had taken place at 
Hayne the preious day.
Wedding On Saturday, 4th September the marriage of Jeffery Harris and Kirsten 
Whitley took place at St Peter's.  The bells greeted the guests on a gloriously sunny 
morning. The bride entered the church to Canon by Johann Pachelbel.  A full 
church of their family and friends witnessed the occasion.  The service was 
conducted by the Rev Robert Gordon. After the service the couple left the church 
under a guard of honour of pitchforks, a long-held tradition for young farmers. The 
bride and groom rode away in a pony and carriage for the continuing celebrations 
at Nymphayes.  We pray that both couples will have a long and happy life together.

ST PETER’S CHURCH
Dear Parishioners,
When you receive this copy, summer will have almost come 
to an end, the daylight is getting shorter and the darker 
evenings mean less time in the garden, but more time to 
pursue hobbies and catch up on reading.



@gmail.com 11

2021 Christmas Box Appeal.  Will you help us spread a little joy this Christmas 
by filling a shoe box for children and families in Southeast Europe? Details of how 
to fill your box and with what are on the notice board in church.  Please take 
completed boxes to Down St Mary Church by 7th November.
Dates for your diary.
Saturday, 4th December at 2.00pm Advent Fayre
Friday,   17th December at 6.30pm Festival of readings and carols.
Margaret

VILLAGE EVENTS IN OCTOBER
Every Weds Coffee morning, 10.30am - 12 noon, Village Hall
Fri 1 Oct Mobile Library, 1.15 - 1.40pm at Waie Cross
Sat 2 Oct Harvest Supper, 7.00pm, Village Hall
Wed 6 Oct WI, 7.15 for 7.30pm, Village Hall
Sat 9 Oct Village Market, 10,00 to 11.30am, Village Hall
Mon 11 Oct Zeal Explorers Village Walk, 2pm at bus stop
Wed 20 Oct Bingo, Village Hall, doors open 7.00pm, eyes down 7.30pm
Wed 27 Oct Film night, doors open 7.00pm, film starts 7.30pm, details P23
Fri 29 Oct Mobile Library, 1.15 - 1.40pm at Waie Cross

VILLAGE HALL NEWS
Our coffee mornings, which have recently started up again, are being well-
supported.  They are an excellent opportunity to meet up with friends old and new 
and just to take time out from busy lives.  Please join us on any Wednesday morning 
from 10.30 to 12 noon.  
For those joining our Bingo nights, please note that, as a safety measure, there will 
be no tables so please bring a board or book to rest your bingo cards on.
Our next event will be the Harvest Supper on Saturday 2 October, at 7.00pm. We 
will serve a delicious supper of cold meats and salads, followed by superb home-
made puddings.  Guests are invited to bring their own drinks and glasses.  We will 
have a draw for which prizes will be welcome.  We are also planning some 
entertainment to help while away the evening and this will be a very sociable event.  
Please contact Jan Summers on 82571, jansummerszm@gmail.com for payment 
and booking. The cost is £8.50 per head for adults and £4.50 for children; and 
advance booking is essential.  
Following that, we will be hosting a Big Breakfast on Saturday 6 November, when 
we will serve a full English Breakfast in return for donations to a local charity - 
Bow Surgery.  Full details will be included in the November issue.
Our AGM will be held on Monday 22 November at 7.30pm. The meeting is open 
to all residents and we welcome new members who would like to join our 
committee.
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A QUIZ FOR OCTOBER
1.  Which James Bond film was partially filmed at the Eden Project?
2.  For what do we remember Octavia Hill?
3.  Which Scottish football team has a shamrock on its badge?
4.  In botanical terms, what colour is luteum?
5.  What is clapshot?
6.  In the 1966 World Cup final, Geoff Hurst scored the hat trick but who   
 scored England’s other  goal?
7.  What does a lepidopterist  study?
8.  What was the occupation of Thomas Farriner in Pudding Lane in 1666?
9.  The Greek god Pan had the hooves of which animal?
10.  Which car company badge displays a red cross and a green snake?
11.  If something is vermicular, how does it move?
12.  What name does the game draughts go by in the US and elsewhere?
13.  The bubbles in champagne are made of which gas?
14.  What is the name for a baby deer?
15.  Which planet could float in water as it is mainly made up of gas?

Minute Quiz
How many cities are there in Devon and Cornwall and can you name them?

September’s answers

1. They stand for the 13    9.   Swans
original colonies  10.   With God’s help

2. The stumps   11.   South Africa
3. An ambush   12.   330
4. Avranches   13.   4
5. Hieroglyphics   14.   A bread (yeasted) roll instead
6. Middle-aged Man In Lycra         of a scone
7. Gold crest      15.   Finnish                                                
8. Canada    

Minute quiz answer

Surfing, Skateboarding, Sport climbing and Karate
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ZEAL MONACHORUM SHOPS
Shopping as a leisure and pleasure activity is comparatively new.  In the past, in 
Zeal Monachorum, it would have been all about buying essentials for everyday life, 
especially for the poor and working class. The last shop in Zeal closed in 2002. I 
have found references to quite a few shops over the last 200 years, often 
remembered with much affection.  It’s likely that there were other shops than those 
described in the written records.  In the 1840s, when my research begins, these 
might include: dry goods like oatmeal, peas, flour, salt; bread; treacle; bacon; 
washing soda; string; candles and lamp oil. While many people grew some 
vegetables for themselves and kept a few hens for eggs, not everyone had land to 
do that and so potatoes, cabbage and dairy products would have to be purchased; in 
the case of the latter, often direct from the dairy, close to where the cows were 
milked and where the cream, butter and cheese were made.  There was a dairy at 
Glebe on Eastern Road for many years.

For the working classes, the only form of transport until well into the 20th century 
would be Shanks’s pony and while, indeed, people could walk to markets at 
Crediton, North Tawton and further afield, that would generally only be on special 
occasions, such as the annual hiring fairs in the autumn.  For working people and 
women at home looking after children, sparing a day and having enough money to 
spend to go to market in another town would be a rarity. 

The first written mention I have been able to find of shops in Zeal is in 1841 on the 
Tithe Apportionment listing properties on the Tithe Map.  William Mitchell had a 
shop in the area now known as Silver Park, near Waie Cross, on land owned by 
George Snell of Gill House. The Golden Lion Pub was on the same patch and by 
1851 William Mitchell was its victualler and a machine maker. He died in 1867. 

Also in 1841 Charity Slee, whose husband Richard had died in 1830; and her son, 
Richard, ran a shop at Withy Park in a row of cottages now known as Oldlands and 
Honeysuckle Cottage on Western Road. Richard was described in the census as a 
“writing clerk”.  I would think this would be a useful skill, and customers might 
well have been asking him for help with reading letters or documents, as few 
ordinary people had much education. By 1851 Charity was 72 and the census 
described her as “formerly shopkeeper”. Another son, Thomas Slee, then aged 45, 
was the shopkeeper. However, Charity died in 1854 and perhaps the shop didn’t 
make ends meet because, by the 1861 census, Thomas was a widowed lodger 
working as an agricultural labourer and he died in 1864. Another possibility is that, 
by 1850, Ann Vanstone, aged 53,was running a shop nearby and perhaps the 
competition was too much for the Slees. In 1861 Ann had her baby grandson, Mark 
Castle, staying with her. She died in 1863. 
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The Castles lived in the village for generations, with the craft of carpentry being 
passed down from father to son.  Marriage was common between other long-time 
families in the village.  Ann’s link to the Castles may mean that the shop which, in 
1861, Mary Ann Castle née Ellis, 1802-1874, was running, is the same one as Ann 
Vanstone’s.  Disappointingly, the whereabouts of shops in the village is not always 
clear; though, in this case, for at least some of the time, it is clear that the Castles 
did have a shop in Sacristan Cottage*, abutting the graveyard. 
For the next 40 years or so, members of the Castle family ran a shop.  The many 
changes make it feel as if sometimes it’s all hands to the pump. The women 
shopkeepers included Ann Castle and Mrs Elizabeth Castle, née Clotworthy.  There 
was also a continuing thread of shopkeepers, or the relatives of shopkeepers, being 
carpenters: John 1802-1863; Thomas 1807-1871; Joseph 1809-1868; his son 
Thomas 1846-1918 and the latter’s sons Albyn 1880-1958, Clifford 1882-1961, and 
Zeal Joseph 1884-1938. Both Thomases also held the office of sexton [person who 
looks after a church and its graveyard and may act as a gravedigger and bell-
ringer] and Sacristan Cottage would have gone with the role. The carpentry skills 
for making coffins would be essential to the role of sexton in a small parish.
Thomas, born in 1846, became sexton and undertaker and shopkeeper in the 1870s 
and continued into the 20th century. Sadly, by 1911 he was a patient whose infirmity 
is “lunatic” at the Devon County Council Lunatic Asylum in Exminster [a huge and 
grim place to end up in], and he died there in 1918. 
I haven’t found records of other Castles as shopkeepers or sextons after Thomas, 
although his sons continued to work as carpenters in Zeal.
*Archive Photo 353 [printed in Monachorum Matters March 2020] shows a shop 
sign on Sacristan Cottage’s shed 
To be continued...

Erica Eden
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KELLAND DAIRY 
 

Fresh, whole pasteurised and 

unhomogenised milk delivered to 

your doorstep.   

Twice weekly refill into your own 

containers.  
 

NO SINGLE USE PLASTIC 
 

£1.45 per litre 
 

Phone or email to enquire 

about setting up an account:  

01363 779134, 

milk@kellanddairy.co.uk 
 

Check our website: 

www.kellanddairy.co.uk 
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mailto:milk@kellanddairy.co.uk
http://www.kellanddairy.co.uk/


Bow Garden Centre is a great place 
for all your garden essentials, 
including an expanded range of 
plants, shrubs, bulbs, and seeds. Also 
plenty of gardening tools, firepits, 
garden buildings and everything you 
need for gardening, plus fish and pet 
supplies, a lovely welcoming 
Waterside Cafe, and Post Office 
services too.

www.bowgardencentre.co.uk, 
01363 82438.

zmon.news

Prepare your garden for the cooler weather this October with 
Garden Advice from Bow Garden Centre

With beautiful autumnal colours, October can be a stunning month and there are 
lots of tasks to keep you busy in the garden. Take a look at these tips on what needs 
doing in the garden this month, courtesy of Bow Garden Centre.
1.  Rake up fallen Autumn leaves and collect them with a garden vacuum,   
 turning  them into leaf mould.
 2.  Provide frost protection to any tender plants or bring them into your   
 greenhouse if possible. Insulate your greenhouse with bubble wrap. We   
 also have fleece and frost jackets available in store to help.
3.  If you haven’t already, now is a great time to invest in a compost bin –   
 left over harvest, leaves and cuttings will get your compost off to a   
 fantastic start!
4.  Clear out Summer annuals and replant with Winter Bedding plants,   
 available in store now.
5.  Plant Spring flowering bulbs now if you haven't already - it's not too late!  
 We have a range of bulbs and planting aids to help make this job a breeze. 
 Remember to cover ground bulbs with bark mulch to protect against frost.
6.  Use Autumn feed to treat and help protect your lawn against moss. It's   
 also your last chance to mow the lawn before Winter fully sets in. Cut the  
 lawn slightly higher than in Summer to help protect against frost. It’s also 
 a good time to trim hedges. 
7.  Protect garden furniture, BBQs, chimineas, and water features with   
 covers. We have a selection of covers available in store now.
8.  Harvest any remaining fruit you have before it perishes. Use Kilner Jars   
 and accessories to make jams and chutneys to enjoy throughout the year.

18
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CREDITON FOODBANK
From the September market,  I took 7 bags, £50 and some fresh beans and 
tangerines, all of which were much appreciated.  Later in September I took in five 
full bags of food, one of which was an amazing delivery that came by way of our 
lovely Post lady.  Thank you, Charmaine - you are a gem, and thank you all for the 
donations given.

Now that life is gradually getting back to some form of normality the Foodbank is 
pleased that the one-to-one support they provide can increase.  This can involve 
helping people with budgeting, referrals to other agencies, giving people a voice 
when things are difficult and empowering people to move forward.  Cookery 
sessions will, hopefully, start in the Autumn. These are just a few of the ways that 
the Foodbank benefits the communities it serves.  With your donations of food and 
money you are a part of this. God Bless.

There also is now a Debt and Money Adviser from CHAT (Churches Housing 
Action Team) based at the Foodbank every Tuesday to help local clients.  
Previously people had to travel to Tiverton for any support, a costly and time-
consuming exercise as there is no direct bus service.  This additional support will 
help to minimise the stress for those who need the help CHAT can provide.
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ZEAL MONACHORUM WOMEN’S INSTITUTE
For our September meeting, the minutes were very short - they were read by Judi 
Hollingsworth, agreed with members and signed by  Jan Brealy. After a brief 
discussion regarding future meetings our social evening commenced. The table was 
laden with cheeses, bread from Oliver’s, various biscuits, home-made chutney 
courtesy of new member Delia Wainwright, grapes, tomatoes, apples, not 
forgetting wine and non-alcoholic beverages. Many thanks to Lois Hamilton for the 
loan of wine glasses.
Pass the parcel, kindly produced by Sue Carey, had grown women showing signs 
of hysteria as the parcel quickly zoomed around the table before the music, 
controlled by new member Jess Standing, was paused. Frantic tearing of paper 
commenced before the music started again. There were 21 layers to be dealt with 
before getting to the ultimate prize and each layer held a little surprise.  It was just 
what was needed to lighten the gloomy mood of past months.  The winner was 
Hazel John and the prize was a lovely hand-crafted bowl made by Richard Carey.  
Our treasurer, Hazel Wainwright, had devised a cheese and wine themed quiz 
which had us all scratching our heads. It was a great evening.  
October's speaker will be Campbell McAllister: "A minute is a long time in 
animation". The competition will be a drawing of your favourite cartoon from early 
times up to modern. However, computer generated entries will not be accepted. 
November's speaker will be our very own Tina Bowyer: "From garden to table in 
30 minutes". This is to demonstrate soup makers. Members are requested to bring 
a couple of vegetables each, WI will provide fresh bread and butter so it will be 
another supper ladies, and I daresay another game will be included.  New members 
are always welcome or come as a visitor to see what you think. Stay healthy.
Jan Brealy 
President ZMWI

WI Pass the Parcel - just big kids but it made us all laugh out loud. 
Photos Erica Eden
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DUCK RACING
It’s strange what some people do for 
entertainment . . .  

A few weeks ago a huge crowd of people 
gathered  for a Duck Race (Plastic ducks!) in 
the River Yeo, which runs through  
Nymphayes Farm.  There was also dog 
racing but not at the same time and, as far as 
I know, not in the river.  

Thanks to Ken Hogg for these pictures of 
the event.
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OUR POST LADY, CHARMAINE
Our lovely post lady, Charmaine has delivered to Zeal Monachorum for 16 years; 
initially on just one day a week until 2017 when she took over the route completely.
She loves her job, although she really doesn’t like getting wet, but she enjoys being 
out in the countryside greeting the villagers each day and, of course, seeing their 
lovely animals.

Charmaine’s lovely Mum, Margaret, used 
to be our other  Postie; she retired in May 
after 25 years.  
This month Charmaine will have proudly 
served the Royal Mail for 20 years and we 
are certainly very grateful to her for her 
friendly and considerate service.  I really 
look forward to seeing her cheerful smile 
each day.  
She is pictured left with Jinx the cat at 
Tucking Mill, thanks to Sue Hocking for 
the photograph.

NORTH TAWTON BOWLS CLUB

SHORT MAT BOWLING
Our winter season (indoors) 
starts Tuesday 28 Sept and 

runs through until March
Roll-ups every Tues at 2.30pm 

and Thurs at 7.00pm
At the club house in 

North Street, North Tawton
League games are also played
Existing and new members are 

most welcome
For more details contact: 

Gordon Denham 01363 881414



CONTACTS
Parish Council:      Chairman Andrew Chandler.  Tel. 07831 167 728
Village Hall:    Chairman Ken Down. Tel. 01363 82204 
     Secretary & bookings Jan Summers. Tel. 01363 82571
Mid Devon Councillor:    Peter Heal, Tel. 01363 884277

  pheal@middevon.gov.uk
County Councillor:   Margaret Squires. Tel. 01363 84337

  email: Margaret.squires@devon.gov.uk
Parliament:    Mel Stride MP.  Tel. 01392 823 306
     Email: mel.stride.mp@parliament.uk
Newsletter Editor:   Jan Summers. Email: zmon.news@gmail.com
Local services:
Post Office:    Bow Aquatic Centre, Bow, Crediton.EX17 6LA
     Tel. 01363 82438. Email: info@bowgardencentre.co.uk
Library:   Belle Parade, Crediton. EX17 2AA Tel. 01363 772 578     
Primary schools:   Bow: Station Rd, Bow, Crediton. EX17 6HU
     Tel. 01363 82319
     Lapford: Eastington Road, Lapford, Crediton. 

  EX17 6QE  Tel. 01363 83292
Secondary school: Queen Elizabeth’s School, Western Road, Crediton     

EX17 3LU.  Tel. 01363 773 401
District Council: Mid Devon DC, Phoenix House, Phoenix Lane, 

Tiverton. EX17 6PP  
www.middevon.gov.uk   Tel. 01884 255 255

 Email: customerfirst@middevon.gov.uk
  Waste & recycling:        
  www.middevon.gov.uk/residents/recycling-rubbish

County Council: Devon CC, County Hall, Topsham Road, Exeter EX2 
4QD.  Tel. 0345 155 1015 [general enquiries]

 Email: customer@devon.gov.uk
 Care Direct: Tel. 0345 115 100
Highways: Tel. 0345 155 1004
Devon Voluntary Action: www.devonva.org  Tel. 01404 544 045

ZEAL MONACHORUM COMMUNITY SUPPORT
If you need help, for example with shopping or collecting a prescription, or even 
if you would just like a chat, please call one of the following people:
Jan Summers    01363 82571  Jackie Watson 01363 82263
Sally Rowden   01363 82531  Mandy Smith 07855 830668
DEFIBRILLATORS

Village Hall - on the west wall (nearest to Churchill Gardens)
Waie Inn - on the wall by the entrance to the soft play area/swimming pool.



 

ZEAL MONACHORUM VILLAGE HALL 

presents 

 

A Sam Mendes Film 

Starring 

DEAN-CHARLES CHAPMAN : GEORGE MacKAY 

Set in the First World War, 2 young British privates are given an 

impossible mission: deliver a message deep in enemy territory that will 

stop 1,600 men walking into a deadly trap. 

WEDNESDAY 17th NOVEMBER 

DOORS 7 P.M. STARTS 7.30 P.M. 

TICKETS £4.00 


